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12 April 2002
Dear John

Independent Gas Transporter Charges and Cost of Capital

Innogy welcomes the opportunity to comment on the above consultation docuument, and notes Ofgem’s intention to publish a further consultation document shortly, following a wider review of condition 4 & 4 C charging arrangements.

The current arrangements surrounding IGT charges create significant issues for gas shippers and suppliers and do not operate in the best interests of customers. In particular, charges for IGT sites are in the majority of cases significantly higher than those for equivalent Transco sites, while there is a strong incentive for IGTs to cross-subsidise upfront connection charges from anticipated ongoing transportation charges.  Further, IGT charging structures can be very complex and difficult to administer, so creating problems for both shippers and suppliers and their customers.

With this in mind we welcome your statement that as an interim measure until the wider review of charges has concluded, further approval for IGT condition 4C charges will only be given where the total transportation charges (i.e. IGT & Transco charges combined) levied on shippers do not exceed those applied by Transco for an equivalent site connected directly to its network.

Our review of the issues raised in the consultation document, and of wider IGT related issues, is provided in the attached appendix, but in summary we would advocate:

· a cost of capital of 6.25% for IGTs that cannot both fit within the City perception of a small company and demonstrate an effective ring-fence;

· a cost of capital of 6.7% for IGTs that can meet both the size and ring-fence tests;

· the modification of IGT licences so that Condition 4C charges also have to meet the relevant objectives laid out in Condition 4A;

· the adoption of a portfolio approach to the assessment of IGT returns, while retaining the ability to scrutinise a sample of individual projects;

· further efforts to simplify IGT charges and administrative arrangements, for example through the transition to a price control regime covering an IGT’s portfolio of projects; and

· the robust separation of connection charge revenue from transportation revenues, as applies to other network operators

Please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss any of the issues raised in our response.

Yours sincerely,

Steve Rose
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